
THE MUSTANG POST
January 6, 2023

Dear Families,

Welcome back! I trust everyone had a wonderful holiday season with friends and family. I have been asking the
students about their favorite gifts, and you guys give some good stuff!

We are already back at work. The teachers have been instructed that these three cold winter months are primo
teaching time. Once we hit spring break, everyone gets a little squirrely to be done, and with testing and activities,
classroom time is harder to come by, so everyone needs to buckle down and cover as much material as possible
for the next three months.

We have had one change over the break. Mr. Seebeck has moved to part-time and will only be teaching his
Statistics class and his Algebra II class. We have hired a new history teacher. Mr. Matthew Leonard served four
years in the US Army prior to college and is a 2020 graduate of CCU with a Bachelor’s degree in History and
Secondary Education. He has been subbing for Jeffco since graduation and is excited to have a permanent
position. He is teaching two sections of Economics, two sections of US History and one section of Medieval
History.

Respectfully,
Mrs. Lamgo

Teacher Spotlight:

Mrs. Christina Rienhoff
Instructional Coach
Academic Support Team

Mrs. Rienhoff has been part of the Addenbrooke family since last spring. She was born in Midland, Michigan; she
earned her Bachelor’s degree in English from Michigan State and her first Master’s degree in Teaching from Johns
Hopkins University. While in graduate school, she met and married Charles Rienhoff, our assistant principal. They
have a fifteen year old son.

The Rienhoff family lived in Sarasota, Florida, for ten years before moving to Baltimore, Maryland, where they lived
for four years. The family has property in Granby, so they had been visiting Colorado for years before making a
permanent move in 2020.

Mrs. Rienhoff is near completion of her second Master’s degree in Instruction and Curriculum at George Mason
University. Her hobbies include hiking (she loves Rocky Mountain National Park) and reading. Her favorite book is
Gulliver’s Travels by Jonathon Swift. She enjoys the book because of its ability to explore humanity through
several different lenses.



*REMINDER*

If you haven’t done so already, please register your current student/s by letting us know if you
intend to return or enroll new students. This EnrollJeffco link will provide all the information you

need to enroll or register your student/s for the 23/24 school year.

Current families can also update their contact information in the Infinite Campus portal. If assistance
is needed with usernames or passwords, please utilize the Personal Account Manager.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
New Drivers - Second Semester
Traditionally, there are quite a few new drivers after Christmas break. There is no assigned parking in the
east lot. Second semester usually brings more drivers than spots, so parking is on a first-come,
first-served basis. As a reminder, DO NOT PARK in the lot of the building east of us. Anyone who
parks there will be towed! There is on-street parking on southbound Teller from Jefferson to the street
light directly in front of our entrance. If your student parks on the street, and they are the first one, ask
them to park all the way up to the light. If that is done, we can fit six extra cars on the street.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

https://www.jeffcopublicschools.org/schools/enrollment/enrolljeffco
https://pam.jeffco.k12.co.us


Upcoming Events

January 10 Board of Directors Meeting 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. High School 3rd floor

January 13 First Round Choice Enrollment Closes

January 13 PACS Meeting 8:00 a.m. in Grammar Commons

January 16 Martin Luther King Jr. Day - No School

January 17 Prospective Parent Event 6:00 p.m. at the preK-8 building and 6:45 p.m. at the high school

January 20 MCR #3 in History

January 28 Winter Formal 8:00 p.m. - 11:00 p.m. (See flier’s and guest form below)

February 1 Senior Capstone Deadline for Annotated Bibliography

February 7 Board of Directors Meeting 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. High School 3rd floor

February 17 - 20 No School - Mini Winter Break








